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Public Service
Fellowship Program
to Begin

The College of Law will be beginning
a Public Service Fellowship program in
the Fall of 1984. Made possible by a
$70,000 grant from the Florida Bar
Foundation, the program is designed to
attract students who have public service
career goals, to help them reach those
goals, and to expose all students to the
benefits of a public service career.
Associate Dean Steven Goldstein, who
was involved in organizing the program
and who will help direct it, said that
““the program recognizes the unique
public responsibility of lawyers and
seeks to encourage and reward those
students who wish to make a commit-
ment to public service.”” He added that
“‘the program will draw on the unique
opportunities available to Florida State
University law students to observe and
participate in activities of government,
the Bar, and other lawyer public
service.”’

Seven public service Fellows will be
chosen each year from students begin-
ning the study of law at the College.
Three additional fellowships will be
awarded to students who have com-
pleted their first year of law study. The
fellowships will be renewable given
satisfactory academic performance and
full participation in program activities.
The fellowships will range in amount
from $6,000 to $8,000 during the
Fellows’ first year, $4,000 to $6,000
during the second year, and $3,000 to
$5,000 during the third year. Fellows
will be chosen by a committee consisting
of three faculty members appointed by
the Dean of the College of Law and two
alumni appointed by the President of
the College of Law Alumni Association.

(Continued on Page 8)

Dean D’Alemberte addresses alumni and guests at the Alumni Breakfast held in Innisbrook.

Moot Court Victory, Alumni
Breakfast Highlight Bar Convention

Alumni of the College of Law found
an abundance of excitement and ac-
tivities during the Annual Meeting of
The Florida Bar Convention in June.
The resort atmosphere of Innisbrook
provided a summertime backdrop for
meetings, competitions and social
events.

The first Alumni Breakfast for Col-
lege of Law graduates was held on
Saturday morning, June 23, and was at-
tended by approximately 75 alumni and
guests. The speaker for the occasion
was the new Dean of the College of
Law, Talbot ‘‘Sandy’”’ D’Alemberte
who pointed out many of the
achievements of the Florida State Col-
lege of Law and expressed his excite-
ment upon assuming the leadership of
this young but growing law school. On
behalf of the Alumni Association,
President David W. Wilcox and Past

President John W. Frost presented to
outgoing Dean L. Orin Slagle a plaque
in recognition of his accomplishments
and leadership during his four years as
Dean of the College of Law. In addi-
tion, the Board of Directors presented
him with a gift. Special guests present at
the breakfast included Robin Gibson,
chairman of the Board of Regents, and
the Chief Justice of the Florida
Supreme Court, Joseph Boyd.

The Saturday breakfast followed a
Friday filled with excitement. A Florida
State College of Law Moot Court team
defeated a Nova Law Center team in the
final round of The Florida Bar Robert
Orseck Moot Court Competition.
Carlos Diez-Arguelles and Paul Nelson
captured the trophy for Florida State.
(See story and picture on page 3.)

The Meeting of the Board of Direc-
tors of the Alumni Association was held

(Continued on Page 11)




From the Board

The Alumni Association held its mid-
year meeting on June 22, 1984 at the
Bar Convention at Innisbrook and for
the first time in the history of the
Association, every board member from
every part of the state was present.

The Annual Alumni Reception
followed the board meeting and was
once again well attended. Those alumni
present were introduced to the two FSU
Moot Court teams by Professor Pat
Dore. One FSU team won the competi-
tion, and a member of the winning team
was chosen best advocate.

The highlight of the Convention for
FSU grads was the new Dean’s presen-
tation at the first FSU Alumni Bar Con-
vention breakfast. Sandy D’Alemberte
delighted those present with his
““‘Socratic’’ question and answer ses-
sion.

At the Board meeting, Board member
Nick Friedman presented the new Ar-
ticles and Bylaws for the Alumni
Association. The Board of Directors
gave its unanimous approval. For the
first time, the Florida State University
College of Law Alumni Association is a
legitimate corporate entity.

Nick also gave a report on the pro-
gress of the establishment of local
Alumni Chapters. He presented a sam-
ple charter package for distribution to
interested Alumni.

The inaugural meeting of the Tampa
local chapter is set for September 6,
1984 at the Tower Club in downtown
Tampa. Those wishing information
about the event may contact Don Gif-
ford’s office in Tampa (813/273-5000).

President-elect and 1984 Alumni
Reunion Weekend Chairman Ken Con-
nor announced that John Frost will
head up the organization and ar-
rangements for the Reunion Weekend
Seminars. John tells me that two Bar
approved Seminars will be offered on
Friday, November 30, 1984. One will be
a joint tax seminar with the faculty
from the University of Florida and the
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other will be a litigation oriented
presentation. The litigation seminar will
be approved for credit from both The
Florida Bar and The Federal District
court of The Northern District of
Florida.

Elora Harwood has reserved blocks
of rooms in the Hilton, Duval, Holiday
Inn and other area hotels for the
November 30 through December 2
weekend. (See article on page 3.) Due to
the large number of people that will be
in town for the FSU-UF football game
as well as the Reunion weekend, you are
encouraged to tie down your room
reservations well in advance. You will
be receiving more information in the
near future.

Professor Steve Goldstein reported
on the Public Service Fellowship Pro-
gram. Professor Goldstein pointed out
that The Bar Foundation is funding the
program with funds provided from the
IOTA program. Alumni can painlessly
support the Public Service Fellowship
Program by becoming participants in
the IOTA program.

The time is coming when College of
Law Alumni are going to be called upon
to offer their personal financial support
for the College of Law. Steve Mac-
Namara who heads up the College of
Law Alumni Development Program is
working hard to come up with a plan
that will help provide adequate funding
for scholarships and law school pro-
grams. So, get your checkbook ready.
The law school will be asking for your
help this fall.

Lastly, the Board extends its ap-
preciation to Mary Applegate Lau for
her assistance in setting up the Alumni
Breakfast at this year’s Bar Convention.
It was a great way to welcome the new
Dean.

Remember to clear your calendars for
the Reunion Weekend on November 30
- December 1, 1984.

David W. Wilcox, President

Job Notice Bulletin
Available To Alums

The Placement Office publishes an
Alumni Job Notice Bulletin that is
mailed out during the first or second
week of each month. It contains a cur-
rent listing of all job openings on file
with the Placement Office. If you are
interested in being placed on the mailing
list to receive the Job Notice Bulletin,
please contact Elora Harwood in the
Placement Office, College of Law,
Florida State University, Tallahassee,
Florida 32306, or call 904/644-4495.
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From the Dean

This column is a tribute to Orip
Slagle who is leaving the deanship to
return to teaching: a tribute to a person
who has many fine qualities but whose
most important trait, to me, is his
generosity.

As I have said publicly, Orin is
perhaps the most generous person in
legal education. He leaves the deanship
at precisely the time that the law school
has all the resources for distinction.
Through his leadership and Ed
Schroeder’s hard work, we now have a
fine new library structure which gives us
more space for other activities at the law
school including a fine courtroom and a
student lounge.

The legislature has continued with its
quality improvement program, adding
another $500,000 to the law school
budget this past session. . These monies
will allow the law school to build its
faculty, improve its legal writing pro-
gram, diversify the curriculum and
begin to develop skills training courses.

The Florida Bar Foundation has pro-
vided a grant of $70,000 to permit us to
start the Public Service Fellowship Pro-
gram about which you will read more in
this issue.

The Law Alumni Association is
organized and this excellent newsletter
has been published regularly. For the
first time in the history of the school we
are now poised to engage in a significant
development effort. Steve MacNamara,
an FSU law graduate, has been ap-
pointed Assistant Dean and he will lead
this effort.

Orin Slagle’s competence and vision
have placed with FSU Law School the
most extraordinary opportunities. This
school is now ready to enter its twen-
tieth year anniversary years with pro-
spects of greatness. To realize this
potential, we must match the generosity
of Orin Slagle and give time and money
to the law school.

In the next few months, I will be
traveling around the state and I look
forward to talking about how each of us
can help the law school. We will call on
you for money, for your time in aiding
our admissions program, for help in our
skills training and advanced legal
studies programs.

Let me close my first column by say-
ing that I hope that each of you will be
as generous to the law school as Orin
Slagle has been.

Talbot ““Sandy’’ D’Alemberte, Dean

. 2 =

Moot Court Team
Captures Trophy at
Bar Competition

A Florida State University College of
Law Moot Court team captured the
first place trophy in the Robert Orseck
Memorial Moot Court Competition
held during the Annual Meeting of The
Florida Bar at Innisbrook, June 20-23,
1984. Carlos Diez-Arguelles and Paul
Nelson of Florida State defeated Nova
Law Center team in the final round.
Paul Nelson also was named the
outstanding advocate in the competi-
tion.

Two teams from each of Florida’s
five law schools participated in the com-
petition. The second Florida State team
of Craig Clendinen and Richard Carnell
reached the semi-finals before being
eliminated by the winning FSU team.
The Florida State teams were accom-
panied by coach Professor Patricia A.
Dore.

Alumni support has been a key factor
in the success of Florida State’s Moot
Court program. Many alumni have con-
tributed their expertise by serving en-
thusiastically on practice panels. Other
alumni have made generous financial
contributions. Some have done both.
As they savor their latest triumph, the
members of the college of Law Moot
Court organization express their sincere
appreciation to all alumni who have
demonstrated their interest in the con-
tinued success of the Moot Court pro-
gram.

If the Florida State-Florida football
game is moved, the CLE Seminars
will move to the day preceding the
game and the Brunch will move to the

morning of the game.

Moot Court team members are all smiles after their win. Pic

tured are (L-R), Craig Clendinen,

Carlos Diez-Arguelles and Paul Nelson. The fourth team member, Richard Carnell, is not pic-

tured.

Third Annual Alumni Reunion
Weekend Set for Fall 1984

Exciting plans are underway for the
third annual Alumni Reunion Weekend
scheduled for November 30 - December
1, 1984, the weekend of the Florida
State vs. University of Florida football
game. Arrangements include two CLE
seminars, one dealing with Trial Prac-
tice and a second emphasizing Tax
issues. Both will be held on Friday,
November 30. The seminars will be
followed by a reception for all alumni.
The Alumni Brunch is set for Saturday
morning, December 1. Because of the
increase in last year’s attendance and
resulting overcrowding, special ar-
rangements are being made so that there
will be room for all. The highlight of the
Brunch will be a speaker of national

renown.

Although no block seating for the
FSU-UF game is available, the College
of Law has managed to reserve blocks
of hotel rooms for those alumni atten-
ding the seminars and Reunion ac-
tivities. Information regarding location,
rates, and deadlines is set out below.
You must identify yourself as an alum
of the College of Law to obtain these
rooms. Make your reservations directly
with the hotel.

Detailed information and registration
forms will be mailed to you soon. Mark
the dates of November 30 - December 1
on your calendar now, and plan for a
great Tallahassee weekend with old
friends from law school days!

Howard Johnson’s

Holiday Inn

Name of Hotel: Hilton Duval Parkway Days Inn North Northwest
Phone #: 904/224-5000 904/224-2727 904/224-2181 904/385-0136 904/562-2866
# of Rooms
Available: 60 30 30 15
Dates
Available: Thursday, November 29 - Saturday, December 1 (Check-Out on December 2)
Rates: $58 single; $50 single; $34-1 dble. bed $33.88 + 4.00 for $42 single;
$70 double;  $55 double; $39-2 dble. beds ea. add’l person, $47 double; +
advance first night 1.00 for each child; 5.00 for each
deposit; deposit 2 beds; 10% discount additional adult
2 night when identifying ask for Pam Vickers
minimum with group.
Deadline: October 30  September 15 October 30 October 30 October 30
3
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Number of Alumni Judges Increases to Eighteen

Following the beginning of this series
in the May Newsletter, it was discovered
that there are two additional College of

| Law graduates serving as judges in the
- State of Florida. Bringing the total of

FSU graduates serving on the bench to
eighteen are County Judges Robert K.
Mathis (12/73) of St. Johns County and
Zebedee W. Wright (12/70) who
presides in Broward County. In addi-
Susan Roberts, former Polk
County Court judge, was appointed to
the Circuit Court in May.

Susan Wadsworth Roberts

Susan Wadsworth Roberts, a Charter
Class graduate of the College of Law,
was invested as Judge of the Circuit
Court, 10th Judicial Circuit, on June 5,
1984. Prior to this appointment, she
served as County Court Judge in Polk
County for seven years and as
Municipal Judge for the City of
Lakeland from 1975 to 1976.

Judge Roberts received her B.A.
degree in English from Florida State
University in June 1966 and entered law

- school in the Fall of 1966 as one of the
. three women in the Charter Class of
. Florida State’s new College of Law.

After her graduation in 1969, she served
as research aide to Judge Liles of the Se-
cond District Court of Appeal. From
1971 to 1976, she was a sole practitioner
in Lakeland and also served in a part
time capacity as a Staff Attorney for the
Polk County Legal Aid Society. She
served as a part time Public Defender
(1972-1973) and part time Prosecutor
for the City of Lakeland (1973-1975).

Married to Dan P. Brawley, Judge
Roberts has a son, Carson, who is
eleven. They reside in Lakeland.

David P. Kirwan currently sits as
Judge of the Circuit Court, Sixteenth
Judicial Circuit, in Monroe County.
Before his appointment to the Circuit
Court bench in November, 1982, he
served as County Court judge for five
years.

David P. Kirwan

Judge Kirwan is a December 1972
graduate of the College of Law and has
resided in Monroe County since gradua-
tion. He has been in private practice and
also was an Assistant Public Defender
for three years. In the Fall of 1983, he
served as a faculty advisor to the Na-
tional Judicial College.

Residing in the Florida Keys with
Judge Kirwan are his wife Mary, their
two children, one dog, three cats, and
two parrots. He is a runner and current
Director of the Marathon Runners
Club.

Robert K. Mathis

Robert K. Mathis took office as
County Court Judge of St. Johns Coun-
ty on January 7, 1983. Prior to his
assuming the bench, he served as a Divi-
sion Chief in the State Attorney’s Office
for six years. From 1974 to 1977, he was
in private practice as a sole practitioner.

A native of St. Augustine, Judge
Mathis received his B.S. degree in 1971
from the University of North Carolina
at Chapel Hill. He graduated from the
College of Law in December 1973 and
was admitted to The Florida Bar in May
1974,

Judge Mathis is married to the
former Jane Macauley. They have two
children and reside in St. Augustine.
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Ronald A. Legendre

Ronald A. Legendre was elected
County Court Judge of Osceola County
in 1981. Prior to receiving his J.D.
degree from the College of Law in 1973,
he earned an A.B. degree from Loyola
University of New Orleans in 1970.

Judge Legendre established Osceola
County’s first County Probation
Department and its first Pretrial Con-
ference for Summary Claims. He has
been instrumental in developing com-
munity service programs for adults and
a pre-trial intervention program for first
time misdemeanants.

Active in civic and community af-
fairs, Judge Legendre is past president
of the Kissimmee Lions Club, member
and past president of the Osceola Coun-
ty Bar Association, a member of the
Knights of Columbus, and past member
of the Advisory Committee of the
Osceola County Boy’s Club.

Judge Legendre and his wife, Bonnie,
reside in Kissimmee. They have two
sons.
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Charles B. Curry

Charles B. Curry was elected a Coun-
ty Court Judge on September 7, 1982,
at age thirty, becoming the youngest
person elected to the judiciary in the
history of Polk County. He is serving as
Administrative Judge of the Court in
1984 and also serves as the Court’s
representative on the Polk County
Crime Commission.

After serving in the U.S. Air Force
for five years, Judge Curry obtained a
B.A. degree from Saint Leo College in
1975. He received his J.D. from the
College of Law in December 1978. He
served as an Assistant State Attorney,
Tenth Judicial Circuit, from April 1979
to October 1980, and then practiced law
with the firm of Shannon and Curry un-
til assuming his judicial duties.

Engaged in both Bar related and
community activities, Judge Curry has
been affiliated with the ABA, Tenth
Circuit Bar Association, Lawyers Title
Guaranty Fund, Rotary International,
and American Legion. He is currently
serving as Vice President of the local
Chapter of the Florida Council on
Crime and Delinquency. He is a
member of the Polk County Seminole
Boosters Club.

Judge Curry is married and resides in
Lakeland.

J. Dale Durrance

J. Dale Durrance has served as a
County Court Judge in Polk County
since November 1980. He served as Ad-
ministrative Judge for the Court in 1983
preceding Judge Curry. Prior to his
election, Judge Durrance served as an
Assistant State Attorney in both Polk
and Hillsborough Counties.

Judge Durrance holds a B.A. degree
in Government Administration from
Florida State. He received his J.D. from
the College of Law in March, 1976.
While at FSU, he was employed by the
Florida Senate to draft legislation.

Judge Durrance and his wife, the
former Gayle Sutherland, have two
daughters. They reside in Bartow where
he is a member of the Rotary Club,
Chamber of Commerce, the Fort
Meade Masonic Lodge #160, and the
Polk County Historical Commission.

Edward A. Garrison has served as a
County Court Judge in Palm Beach
County since his election in 1980. He
has the distinction of being the only
judge in the County’s history to defeat
an incumbent. He is also the youngest
judge in the history of Palm Beach

Edward A. Garrison
County. He currently serves as Ad-
ministrative Judge of the Court.

A 1973 Political Science graduate of
the University of Florida, Judge Gar-
rison graduated from the Florida State
College of Law in December, 1975. He
served as an Assistant State Attorney in
West Palm Beach from 1975 to 1977.
From 1977 to 1980, he practiced law as
a partner in the Palm Springs firm of
Kohl, Springer, Springer and Garrison.

Judge Garrison is a member of the
Palm Beach County Bar Association
and the American Trial Lawyers

Association. He is active in the Rotary
Club of Palm Beach County. He is
resides

single and in Lake Park,

Florida.

* Radford R. Sturgis

Radford R. Sturgis was appointed
County Court Judge in Lee County in
1981 and elected to office in 1982. He is
a graduate of the Florida Judicial Col-
lege and the National Judicial College.

A 1973 graduate of the College of
Law, Judge Sturgis received his B.A.
degree in Business from Florida State in
1970. Before going into private practice
in Cape Coral in 1979, he served as an
Assistant State attorney in Lee County
from 1974 to 1979.

Judge Sturgis has been a member of
the Florida Bar Criminal Law Section,
was Chairman of the Publications
Committee of The Florida Bar from
1978 to 1980, and is currently a member
of the Bar’s Judiciary Liaison Commit-
tee. He has served as treasurer and
secretary of the Lee County Bar
Association. He resigned as Vice Presi-
dent of that organization upon his elec-
tion to the bench.

Judge Sturgis is married and resides
in Cape Coral, Florida.

Richard G. Payne

Richard G. Payne was appointed a
County Court Judge of Monroe County
in March of 1980. He served as Director
of the Florida Conference of County
Court Judges in 1981 and 1984.

Judge Payne received his B.S. in
Education from Edinboro State College
in 1966 and his J.D. from the Florida
State College of Law in 1970. After a
year with the Legislative Reference
Bureau in Tallahassee, he served as an
Assistant County Solicitor in Monroe
County and then as Assistant Public
Defender for the 16th Judicial Circuit.
From 1971 to 1975, he practiced law in
Key West, and from 1975 to 1980, he
was Assistant County Attorney for the
Board of County Commissioners,
Monroe County.

Judge Payne’s civic activities include
service as District Chairman for the Boy
Scouts of America in 1984 and member-
ship in the Elks Club. He is a Mason
and a member of the Anchor Lodge. In
1982, he founded the Monroe County
Law Curriculum Support Committee.
Judge Payne received the Rotary Club
Service Award in 1980 and was named
Judge of the Year in 1983 by the Key
West Political Action Women’s Club.

Judge Payne resides in Key West. He
is married and has four children.

Zebedee W. Wright has served as a
County Court Judge of Broward Coun-
ty since his appointment in January
1983. He is running for office this year.

Judge Wright attended Florida A &
M University as an undergraduate. He
received his J.D. degree from the Col-
lege of Law in December 1970. Prior to
assuming his duties on the bench, he
was a sole practitioner.

Judge Wright resides in Ft. Lauder-
dale with his wife and three children.
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Placement Update

Florida State University College of Law
Growth of On-Campus Recruiting

Fall Recruiting

By July 1984, 68 employers were
scheduled to interview on campus dur-
ing the Fall recruiting Season. Last
year, a total of 71 interviewers visited
the campus, and the number did not
reach 68 until September. Therefore, a
substantial increase is expected for this
year. Included in those already sched-
uled are four Atlanta firms and two
CPA firms (Arthur Andersen and
Deloitte, Haskins & Sells).

Second and third year students have
been invited to register with the Place-
ment Office. A Placement Handbook
will be distributed to them by the first of
August. The Handbook includes infor-
mation on placement services, resume
writing, and interviewing techniques.

Interview dates are available in Oc-
tober and November. If your firm or
office wishes to reserve a date for Fall
interviews, call Elora Harwood or Deb-
bie Warren at the Placement Office
(904/644-4495) as soon as possible.
Your support of the Placement Pro-
gram is needed and appreciated.

Class of 1983-84

A total of 188 persons graduated in
December 1983 and April 1984. Infor-
mation received by June 1984 indicated
that 105 of these graduates (56%) were
employed. Only 26 indicated that they
were not presently employed; the re-
maining 57 supplied no information.
Many of these graduates are taking the
Bar exam this summer. By the time the
class is surveyed next January, the
number of employed will have increased
substantially.

40 —

Number of On-campus Recruiters
7]
S

1978 1979 1980

- Projected

The graduation of this class brings
the total number of College of Law
alumni to 2,442. This number includes
490 women graduates. The majority of
the Florida State law grads remain in
the State of Florida although an increas-
ing number are locating in the Atlanta
and Washington, D.C. areas.

Placement Workshops

Last year, the Placement Office spon-
sored two successful workshops. In the
Fall, an Interview Workshop was held
prior to Fall Recruiting. Several alumni
served on a panel and provided infor-

1981 1982 1983 1984

mation on interviewing with law firms,
state government and the judiciary. In
the spring semester, alumni assisted
with a workshop providing information
on job search, employment oppor-
tunities, and interviewing techniques.
The Placement Office plans to expand
the number of workshops during the
coming year to include information on
career choices, opportunities within the
practice of law, and corporate law prac-
tice. Alumni will be asked to assist with
these workshops. If you are interested,
please contact Elora Harwood in the
Placement Office (904/644-4495).

PUBLIC SERVICE (Continued from Page 1)

Academic achievement and aptitude
of the candidates will be important in
the selection process. In addition, the
selection committee will focus on the
candidate’s demonstrated commitment
to, and capacity for, public service and
potential for leadership.

The Fellows will have a number of
responsibilities in connection with the
program. All fellowship recipients will
be required to spend at least 12 weeks of
each summer after the first and second
year of law school working in a public
service position, for example, with a
government agency, a public interest
law office, a legal services or aid pro-
gram, or a legislative committee. The
summer obligations of Fellows selected
at the end of their first year of Law

School will be limited to the summer
following their second year. The Col-
lege of Law will assist the Fellows in ob-
taining positions. In addition, Fellows
will be required to enroll in a course
limited to Fellows during their third and
fifth semesters in law school and be
responsible for presenting a significant
paper dealing with a selected legal issue
that arose during their summer employ-
ment. The course will carry two hours
academic credit and be taught by a
faculty member designated by the Dean.
Further, during their third year of law
school, the Fellows will be required to
prepare, under the supervision of a
faculty member, a major paper on an
aspect of public service.

The obligations of Public Service
Fellows set out above are not exclusive.
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There are additional substantive respon-
sibilities of the Fellows group which in-
clude organizing a speaker’s program
designed to interest students in public
service careers, and presenting an an-
nual symposium on some aspect of
public interest law. The faculty coor-
dinator of the program will assist the
Fellows in these latter activities.

Dean D’Alemberte, in remarking on
the program, praised the Florida Bar
Foundation for providing funding. He
emphasized that the program will be a
tremendous learning experience for the
students selected and should benefit the
state community as a whole. He added
that he suspects that the program may
well serve as a model for other law
schools.

Boire and McGihon
Receive Student
Service Award

The second annual College of Law
Alumni Association Student Service
Award was presented to two members
of the Class of 1984, Martin C. Boire
and Anne Lee McGihon, during the
April Commencement Exercises. David
W. Wilcox, President of the College of
Law Alumni Association, presented
engraved plaques to each of the reci-
pients during the ceremony on April 28,
1984, in Ruby Diamond Auditorium.
The Student Service Award was
established by the Alumni Association
to recognize a third year student who
has made a significant contribution to
the students of the College of Law and
to the College, through service within
the College or outside service which
reflects positive credit upon the College
of Law and the Florida State Univer-
sity.

Mr. Boire’s contributions and service
to the College of Law are many and
varied. As a President of the Student
Bar Association, he began a monthly
SBA Newsletter and designed a College
of Law window decal. One of Mr.
Boire’s major achievements was the
design and production of a much need-
ed College of Law Class Directory,
complete with pictures of all students.

On behalf of the Alumni Association, President David Wilcqx presgnts the Student Service
Award to April graduates Martin Boire and Anne McGihon during Spring commencement exer-

cises.

He served on the Admissions and Facul-
ty Appointments Committees in
1982-83 and served in an advisory
capacity to the Alumni Association Five
Year Plan Committee. He also was in-
strumental in the formation of the Jour-
nal of Environmental Law, a publica-
tion of College of Law Students. He
authored an article on terrorism which
was published in the May 1984 issue of
the Stanford Journal of International
Law. Mr. Boire’s achievements have
brought credit to the College of Law.
Together with his extensive service,
these achievements formed the basis of
his nomination for the Student Service
Award.

i j i i i he National Bar
Pictured among the judges attending the meeting of the Florida Chapter of t \
Association arg College of Law graduates Emerson Thompson (second from left in front row)
and Zebedee Wright (extreme right in back row).

Black Law Grads Active in
National Bar Association

Among the Black judges and lawyers
attending the meeting of the Florida
chapter of the National Bar Association
in June were several graduates of the
College of Law. Orlando Circuit Judge
Emerson Thompson (3/73) and
Broward County Judge Zebedee Wright
(12/70) are pictured with other judges
who attended the meeting in Orlando.
Judge Thompson and Harry L. Lamb,

Jr. (6/72) arranged the Awards and In-
stallation Banquet held on Saturday
evening. Lamb is President of the Cen-

tral Florida Black Lawyers Association.

Also present at the meeting was Alfred
Washington (12/74) who was installed

as Presidential Advisor of the Florida
Chapter of the National Bar Associa-
tion.

Ms. McGihon was actively involved
in service to the College from the time
she entered law school. During her first
year, she was a member of ATLA and
the Women’s Law Symposium. For two
years, she assisted with the annual Law
Week Race Judicata. As a President of
the Student Bar Association, she guided
the SBA through its transition to new
quarters, developed an outstanding
orientation program for entering
students, and founded Checkmates, an
organization to assist married students
and their spouses with the pressures of
law study. The organization is aimed at
drawing spouses closer to the law school
community through sponsored ac-
tivities. Ms. McGihon also served as a
student representative on the Dean
Search Committee participating fully in
the work of the Committee and serving
as liaison to the student body. Most
recently, she served on the Graduation
Committee. Her contributions have
greatly enriched the College of Law and
qualified her to be a deserving recipient
of the Alumni Association Student Ser-
vice Award.

First Local Alumni

Chapter to be

Established in Tampa

One of the goals of the Alumni
Association’s Five-Year Plan will be
reached next month with the establish-
ment of the first local alumni chapter in
Tampa. A reception will be held on
Thursday, September 6, to kick-off the
new chapter. All Tampa Bay area alums
are invited to attend the reception which
will be held from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. at
the Tower Club in Tampa. Further
details can be obtained from Don Gif-
ford or Craig Glidden at 813/273-5000
in Tampa.
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H. Lawrence Hardy was recently elected
President of the Coral Gables Bar
Association.

Terrence Russell was recently installed
as President of the Broward County
Bar Association. Among his goals
for the 1,500 member organization
are relocation of Bar Association of-
fices to downtown Ft. Lauderdale
and establishment of a Citizens Con-
ference Program designed to unite
members of Broward County’s legal
and business communities. Russell is
currently Secretary of the College of
Law Alumni Association and a part-
ner in the firm of Ruden, Barnett,
McClosky, Shuster and Russell, P.O.
Box 1900, Ft. Lauderdale 33302.

James Harold Thompson, House of
Representatives Speaker-elect, was a
special guest of the Hillsborough
County Bar Association at their
legislative appreciation luncheon in
February.
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| Donald A. Gifford, of Shackleford,

Farrior, Stallings & Evans in Tampa,
was recently elected to the board of
the Hillsborough County Bar
Association.
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Paul Watson Lambert is associated
with the firm of Slepin, Slepin,
Lambert & Waas, 1114 East Park
Avenue, Tallahassee 32301.
904/224-5200.

| Zebulon L. Osborme of Gaylord,

Gaylord and Osborne in Eustis, was
recently elected vice-president of the
Lake County Bar Association.

Thomas G. Pelham announces the
formation of his new office at 535
John Knox Road, Ste. 202,
Tallahassee 32303. 904/386-3282.
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George B. Cappy, of Tampa, was
recently elected to the board of the
Hillsborough County Bar Associa-
tion.

Milton A. Galbraith, Jr. announces the
opening of his office at 2250 Glades
Rd., Boca Raton 33431.
305/395-7505.

‘\ ol e

N9

Harry L. Lamb, Jr. is currently
serving as President of the Central
Florida Black Lawyers Association.
He is a partner in the law firm of
Woolfork, Perry and Lamb, P.O.
Box 7085-A, Orlando 32854.
305/425-1639.

Charles J. Levin, of Levin & McMillan,
P.A., Temple Terrace, was a seminar
speaker at the Annual Realtor-
Lawyer luncheon and seminar on
May 25, 1984 at the Hyatt Regency
in Tampa.

73

Thomas F. Icard, Jr., of Carlton,
Fields, Ward, Emmanuel, Smith &
Cutler, P.A. in Tampa, was recently
elected to the board of the
Hillsborough County Bar Associa-
tion.

Stanley E. Marable, of McLin, Burn-
sed, Marable & Morrison in
Leesburg, was recently elected a
director of the Lake County Bar
Association. '

Marc H. Salton was recently elected
Treasurer of the Board of Directors
of Bay Area Legal Services, Inc.
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Robert K. Mathis is a County Court
Judge with the State of Florida, St.
Johns County Courthouse, St.
Augustine 32084. 904/824-8131.

Norman Stallings, Jr., of Hill, Hill
and Dickenson in Tampa, was
recently elected to the board of the
Hillsborough County Bar Associa-
tion.
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Michael Basile recently became asso-
ciated with Broad & Cassel, Ste. 500
Australian Avenue, S., West Palm
Beach 33401.

Catherine M. (Washington) Brunson
announces the formation of her new
office at the Executive Mall Office
Building, 110 E. Atlantic Avenue,
Ste. 205 W., Delray Beach 33444.
305/243-0184.

IN MEMORIUM

Roy Allen Jones, Orlando, FL.
Class of 1971.
Died April 19, 1984.
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A. Woodson Isom, of Fowler, White,
Gillen, Boggs, Villareal and Banker,
was recently elected to the board of
the Hillsborough County Bar
Association.

G. Keith Quinney, Jr. has become 3
member of the firm of Hofheimer,
Nusbaum, McPhaul & Brenner, 1010
Plaza One, P.O. Box 3508, Norfolk,
VA 23514. 804/622-3366.

Frank Santry of Field, Granger, Santry
and Mitchell in Tallahassee, was in-
stalled recently as President-elect of
the Young Lawyers Section of The
Florida Bar. He was sworn in by
Chief Justice James Alderman in a
ceremony held during the Annual
Convention of The Florida Bar at In-
nisbrook in June.

Joseph E. Warnock has been pro-
moted to Vice President, General
Counsel and Secretary of American
Heritage Life Insurance Company
and American Heritage Investment
Corporation, Eleven East Forsyth
St., Jacksonville 32202.
904/354-1776.

Alfred Washington was installed as
Presidential Advisor of the Florida
Chapter of the National Bar Associa-
tion on June 9 at an Installation Ban-
quet held in Orlando. He is a partner
in the law firm of Washington,
Monroe, Davis and Buggs, 5426-1
Norwood Avenue, Jacksonville
32208. 904/765-5534.
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J. Stephen Buchanan is associated
with the organization of CECOS In-
ternational, Inc., 2321 Kenmore

Avenue, Buffalo, NY 14207.
716/873-4200.
77

Dennis R. Ferguson is associated with
the firm of Holland & Knight, P.O.
Box 1288, Tampa 33601.
813/223-1621.

J. Lawrence Johnston recently became
Hearing Officer with the Florida
Division of Administrative Hearings,
Oakland Building, 2009 Apalachee
Parkway, Tallahassee 32301.

Edwin P. Krieger of Holland & Knight
in Miami, was installed recently as
President of the Young Lawyers Sec-
tion of The Florida Bar. He was
sworn in by Chief Justice James
Alderman in a ceremony held during
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the Annual Convention of The
Florida Bar at Innisbrook in June.
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Greg J. Kimball is a sole practitioner at
508 Main St., Daytona Beach 32018.
904/252-0024.

Henry L. Kirby is an Associate Univer-
sity Attorney for the Florida
Agricultural and Mechanical Univer-
sity, Tallahassee 32307.

Mary Jane Matheny announces the
opening of her office at 204 South
Commerce Avenue, Sebring
33870-6695.

E. Clay McGonagill recently became
associated with F. Philip Blank,
P.A., 241 E. Virginia Street,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/681-6710.

Margaret Ann Rolando recently became
a partner in the firm of Shutts &
Bowen, 100 Chopin Plaza, 1600
Miami Center, Miami 33131.
305/358-6300.

Wilbert M. Stevenson is associated
with the U.S. Navy, Naval Air Sta-
tion, Box 102, Jacksonville.
904/772-4024.
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James Leonard Bacchus recently be-
came associated with the firm of
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson, 17th
Floor CNA Tower, P.O. Box 231,
Orlando 32802.

Miranda Franks recently became a
member of the firm of Maguire,
Voorhis & Wells, P.A., Two South
Orange Plaza, P.O. Box 633, Orlan-
do, 32801. 305/843-4421.

Christopher L. Griffin of Carlton,
Fields, et al in Tampa, was installed
as President of the Young Lawyers
Section of the Hillsborough County
Bar Association on May 24, 1984.

Douglas L. Mannheimer has become a
partner in the firm of Culpepper,
Turner & Mannheimer, 318 N.
Calhoun Street, Tallahassee 32301.
904/681-6810.

Belinda Quarterman Noah announces
the formation of her office at One
Tampa City Center, 19th Floor,
Tampa 33602. 813/273-8015.
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Robert F. Bethea is associated with
the Office of the Public Defender,
139 Wall Street, Orlando 32801.
305/420-3113.

J. Alan Cox, former assistant general
counsel with the Florida Department
of Environmental Regulation, has
opened a new office for the law firm
of MacLean, Amato, Arlen &
Andersen at 219 S. Calhoun Street,
Tallahassee 32301.

Charlotte H. Danciu announces the
relocation of her office to 136 E.
Boca Raton Road, Boca Raton
33432. 305/392-5445.

William T. Edwards, Jr. announces
the relocation of his office to 2554
Blanding Blvd., Ste. B, P.O. Box

742, Middleburg 32068.
904/282-0426.
Donald M. Hinkle has become

a partner in the firm of Green, Fon-
vielle & Hinkle, P.A., 1017
Thomasville Road, Tallahassee
32303. 904/222-7770.

Carol S. Houghwout has become an
associate in the firm of Green, Fon-
vielle & Hinkle, P.A., 1017
Thomasville Road, Tallahassee
32303. 904/222-7770.

Mark L. Willis is associated with
the firm of Neblett and Sauer, P.A.,
3600 North Roosevelt Blvd., Key
West 33040. 305/294-1078.

81

Ron C. Glickman has announced his
candidacy for the Hillsborough
County Commission, District 1. The
election will be held in September.
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Charles R. Talley is associated with
the firm of Lemle, Kelleher,
Kohlmeyer, Hunley, Moss & Frilot,
601 Poydras Street, 21st Floor, New
Orleans, LA 70130. 504/586-1241.

Brian R. Hanson is currently practicing
law at 57 West Granada Blvd., P.O.
Box 1886, Ormond Beach
32075-1886.

Michael D. Olafson, formerly law
clerk to Justice Ben F. Overton of the
Florida Supreme Court, recently
became associated with the firm of
Lindquist & Vennum, 4200 IDS
Center, 80 South Eighth Street, Min-
neapolis, MN 55402. 612/371-3407.

Lorna M. Spivak is associated with
the State Attorney’s Office, Juvenile

11

C C

\a® -

Division, 315 S.E. 6th Street, Ft.
Lauderdale 33301. 305/765-5950.
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Richard W. Dean recently became
associated with the firm of Nabors,
Potter, McClelland, Griffith &
Jones, P.A., 1380 Sarno Road, P.O.
Box 360977, Melbourne 32936-0977.
305/254-2800.

Carol Hendrix is employed as a special
investigator with the Tallahassee
Police Department, 7th Avenue,
Tallahassee 32303. 904/681-4307.

Mark A. Roeder is a Courtroom Clerk
to Judge Donald E. O’Brien at the
United States District Court, Nor-
thern and Southern Districts of
Iowa, P.O. Box 267, Sioux City, IA
51102. 712/233-3317.

Thomas P. Scarritt has become an
associate with the firm of Fowler,
White, Gillen, Boggs, Villareal &
Banker, P.A., P.O. Box 1438, Tam-
pa 33601. 813/228-7411.

CONVENTION (Continued from Page 1)

on Friday afternoon and was marked by
100% attendance. Among the items
discussed were plans for the Alumni
Reunion Weekend on November 30
-December 1.

The Alumni Reception on Friday
evening was attended by more than 150
alumni and several; faculty members.
The Moot Court team was present to
celebrate its victory. Dean D’ Alemberte
and his wife, Lyn, were in attendance
along with their son, Joshua. After the
reception, Dean Slagle hosted a dinner
for the Moot Court team members at
the Island Clubhouse.

Another winner was found among
the several faculty members attending
the Bar Convention. Professor Ken
Vinson and his partner won the Florida
Bar Doubles Tennis Tournament!

Special recognition goes to the Tam-
pa area alumni who were the largest
group in attendance. The support and
interest of all alums is appreciated as the
College of Law continues to be an all
around winner!




From SBA

Every fall season presents us with lots
of great opportunities for interaction
between the alumni and current
students at the College of Law, and we
intend to take full advantage of every
opportunity this year!

I believe that the interaction between
alumni and students, in both social and
professional settings, greatly enhances
the law school experience. The Student
Bar Association has made alumni af-
fairs a priority this Fall, and we’re in-
viting you to come and join us at our
events whenever you can.

The first opportunities revolve
around welcoming the new first year
class and helping them adjust to the new
lifestyle that the first year curriculum
mandates. SBA is once again sponsor-
ing the Fall Orientation program for the
new class, and we invite you to help out
in two ways:

1) Ms. Sandy Manson, last year’s
President, will contact Tallahassee area
alumni about helping with our Alumni
Mentor program this year.

2) SBA is sponsoring a VIP reception
to welcome the new class in the evening
following Orientation Day Activities on
Thursday, August 23rd. We are inviting
local judges, bar association officers,
legislators and other notables to attend
and meet the class and faculty, and we
would like you to attend as our most
important ‘‘notables’’! The reception
will begin at 6:00 P.M., and the location
will be determined soon. If you are in-
terested, contact the SBA office at
644-4844 or Elora Harwood in the
Placement Office at 644-4495 for
details.

Another opportunity to enjoy the
Fall and interact with the law school
faculty and students will be the activities
surrounding home football games. We
will once again organize a law school
block for the home football games this
season. We have adopted a policy of
best seats in the block for alumni (right
after the SBA President and his guests)
that would like to join the fun for a
game or two. We will provide notice
soon for all ticket deadlines and times
for mandatory pre-game festivities. We
would love to have you join us when
and if you make it to town.

We’re looking forward to seeing all
of you this Fall. If we can be of any
assistance to you, please don’t hesitate
to contact us.

Steve Hall, President

Susan Wheeler receives Barr Scholarship check from Dean Steven Goldstein.

Barr Scholarship Awarded to Wheeler

The annual Sandra Barr Memorial
Scholarship was awarded to Susan
Wheeler, a second-year law student, in
April. The $400 award was presented by
Associate Dean Steven Goldstein on
behalf of the College of Law.

Prior to beginning her law studies,
Ms. Wheeler earned a B.S. degree in
Government from Florida State Univer-
sity. She is a member of the Law School
Moot Court team and has been involved
in arranging the annual banquet and
selecting new team members as well as
participating in Moot Court competi-
tions. She has also assisted with Orien-

tation and Law Day activities. Ms,
Wheeler has been active in her
hometown of Jacksonville with the
women’s Jaycees, political campaigns
and charity drives for Cystic Fibrosis
and Leukemia.

The Barr Scholarship is awarded on
the basis of merit, need and service. It is
named in memory of Sandra Barr, a
1979 graduate of the College of Law
who was killed in a boating accident.
The fund-raising drive to establish the
scholarship was led by Dave Wilcox,
also a 1979 graduate and currently
President of the College of Law Alumni
Association.

Nancy Udell is proud recipient of Guyte McCord Scholarship Award presented by Dean Steven

Goldstein on behalf of the College of Law.

McCord Scholarship Goes to Udell

The 1984 recipient of the Guyte Mc-
Cord Scholarship Award is Nancy K.
Udell. A check for $400 was presented
to her in April by Associate Dean
Steven Goldstein. The Guyte McCord
Scholarship v as established in honor of
a former Tallahassee judge and lawyer
and is granted to a deserving student.

Ms. Udell recently completed her first
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year of law study. She obtained her
B.A. degree in History from California
State University at Humboldt while
working to help support her family. She
is currently Vice President of the stu-
dent chapter of ACLU and a member of
the Law School Minority Programs
Committee. She is also working as a
legislative intern.

Charles Ehrhardt spoke to the
Florida Conference of Circuit Court
Judges at a seminar held in May at
Bahia Mar. Ehrhardt also has been ap-
pointed Chairman of the Code and
Rules of Evidence Committee of The
Florida Bar.

Steve Goldstein has been appointed
to the Capital Representation Commit-
tee of the Criminal Law Section of The
Florida Bar and to The Florida Bar’s
Delivery of Legal Services Committee.

Joseph Jacobs testified on behalf of
the Office of Public Counsel before the
Public Service Commission in rate mak-
ing cases involving Florida Power Cor-
poration and General Development
Utilities. In hearings held in Tallahassee
and Port St. Lucie in June, he spoke on
the question of the proper allowance for
regulatory purposes of Federal Income
Tax expense.

Ed Schroeder took office as President
of the Southeastern Chapter of the
American Association of Law Libraries
on July 2 at the annual meeting of the
American Association of Law
Libraries. He made a presentation at the
annual meeting of the American
Association of Law Libraries on Com-
pact Library Shelving.

John Yetter spoke to the Florida
Conference of Circuit Judges at a
seminar held in May at Bahia Mar. He
and Charles Ehrhardt were two of only
three law professors to speak on the cir-
cuit judges’ program.

and MacNamara

Dean Talbot D’Alemberte has an-
nounced the appointments of Professor
Donald J. Weidner and Stephen R.
MacNamara as Deans in the College of
Law. Associate Dean Weidner succeeds
Mildred Ravenell who will be on leave
as a visiting professor at the University
of Virginia Law School during the
1984-85 academic year. Dean Mac-
Namara has been appointed as an Assis-
tant Dean with primary responsibility in
the area of development.

~ Professor Weidner assumed his
duties as Associate Dean for Academic
Affairs on July 1, 1984. Dean Weidner
received his J.D. from the University of
Texas in 1969 and joined the faculty of
the College of Law in September 1976.
His teaching and scholarship have been
primarily in the areas of partnership
taxation and federal income taxation of
real estate transactions. A member of
the American Law Institute, Dean
Weidner has also been a Visiting Pro-
fessor at Stanford Law School and the
law schools of the University of Texas

Donald J. Weidner

Henderson to Join Faculty in Fall

The newest addition to the faculty of
the College of Law is Lynne N. Hender-
son who will assume her position as
Assistant Professor of Law in the Fall
Semester. Ms. Henderson is moving to
Tallahassee from Stanford, California,
where she taught legal research and
writing at Stanford Law School last
year.

Professor Henderson received her
J.D. degree in 1979 from Stanford Law
School where she was Associate Editor
of the Stanford Law Review. Prior to
entering law school, she attended Stan-
ford University and earned a B.A.
degree with Distinction in Political
Science. After working as a deputy
district attorney and deputy public
defender, Ms. Henderson was
associated with the firm of Friedman,
Sloan & Ross in San Francisco from

December 1981 to August 1982.

Professor Henderson is the author of
a note, “We’re Only Trying to Help’’:
The Burden and Standard of Proof in
Short-Term Civil Commitment, 31
Stanford Law Review 425 (1979), and is
currently working on an article, ‘“The
Conservative Revolution in Criminal
Procedure: The Victim’s Rights’ Move-
ment.”” She will teach Criminal Law
and Procedure in the Fall Semester and
Juvenile Law in the Spring.

New Reference
Librarian Hired

Michael J. Lynch will begin work in
August, 1984, as Reference Librarian in
the Law Library. He replaces Patricia
Simonds who resigned in January.

Mr. Lynch brings a wealth of ex-
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Stephen R. MacNamara

and the University of New Mexico. In
addition to his administrative duties,
Dean Weidner will teach Real Estate
Transactions in the Fall Semester and
Property in the Spring.

Stephen R. MacNamara is a 1982
graduate of the College of Law. He has
an extensive background in develop-
ment and public relations. Most recent-
ly, he was of counsel to the law firm of
Fraley, Heekin and Davis in Orlando,
Florida where he specialized in employ-
ment, endorsement and media produc-
tion contracts. He has served as general
manager for Group W Cable in
Tallahassee, Florida and hosted a public
affairs show, ‘‘First Amendment’’ from
1979 - 1983, which program was broad-
cast on the ABC affiliate in Tallahassee.

Dean D’Alemberte, remarking on
Dean MacNamara’s appointment, said:
“The addition of Steve MacNamara
gives us the opportunity to make a ma-
jor effort in the development area and
also brings to the law school someone
with impressive credentials in the com-
munications area.’’

Michael J. Lynch

perience to the Library and its users. He
has a J.D. from the University of
Michigan and an M.L.S. from Emory.
He spent approximately five years in
private legal practice, as well as six years
teaching Contracts, Business Associa-
tions, and Commercial Law at Emory
Law School. For the past three years, he
has been Director of Research for a
large firm in Detroit.
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Attorney’s Title
Award Goes to Lins

D. Michael Lins has been named as
the winner of the Attorney’s Title In-
surance Fund Law Student Real Pro-
perty Writing Award. Prizes are awar-
ded for the best legal paper submitted at
each of Florida’s law schools on a sub-
ject related to real property law. Mike’s
winning paper is entitled ‘‘Homestead
Tax Exemption — All Resident
Homeowners in Florida are to Receive
the Enhanced Exemption.”” The paper
was published at 11 Florida State
University Law Review 255 (1983). A
1984 graduate of the College of Law,
Mike is an associate with the firm of
Arky, Freed, Stearns, Watson, Greer,
Weaver and Harris in Tampa.

Kelly Haynes accepts Shelley Scholarship
check from Dean Orin Slagle.

Haynes Receives
Shelley Award

Kelly M. Haynes has been named the
recipient of the Shelley Scholarship. She
was presented with a check for $300 in
April. The Shelley Scholarship is pro-
vided by W. Paul Shelley, Jr. and Erin
C. Shelley and is awarded on the basis
of financial need and academic perfor-
mance.

Ms. Haynes graduated Cum Laude
from Vanderbilt University. She com-
pleted her first year of law school in
April 1984 and was chosen in the Spring
semester for Law Review Membership.

She also is active in the Environmen-
tal Law Society.

Dean D’Alemberte presents Eugene Tubbs Memorial Award to Willard Pope.

Tubbs Award Presented to Willard Pope

The 1984 recipient of the Eugene
Tubbs Memorial award is Willard
Pope, a second-year law student. On
Monday, July 2, a certificate and a
check for $400.00 were presented to Mr.
Pope by Dean Talbot ‘‘Sandy’’
D’Alemberte on behalf of the College
of Law and Mrs. Margaret Tubbs, the
mother of Eugene.

Before he and his wife were killed in a
plane crash in July 1978, Eugene Tubbs
had amassed a remarkable list of
achievements, including finishing both
medical school (at the University of
Florida) and law school (at Florida
State). When he died at 42, Tubbs had
served two terms as a Republican
representative from Merritt Island. He
ran for his legislative seat after he left
NASA'’s Project Gemini, where he
served as flight surgeon for astronauts
including Neil Armstrong and Ed
White.

Citizenship, character, and scholar-
ship form the basis for determining the
recipient of the Tubbs Award. Mr.
Pope fulfills these requirements in all
respects. During his ten years of full-
time employment with the Marion
County Sheriff’s Department in Ocala,
Florida, he obtained both a B.A. degree
in Criminal Justice and Public Ad-
ministration from the University of
Central Florida and an MS in Criminal
Justice from Rollins College. While ser-
ving as a sheriff’s deputy, Mr. Pope
performed the duties of an investigator,
underwater recovery team member,
SWAT team commander, ad-
ministrative sergeant, and community
relations unit commander.

As an active member of the SWAT
team, Mr. Pope was involved in a high
risk situation which resulted in his being
shot at close range. He lost the sight in
his left eye completely and was legally
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blind for a period of two years before
recovering vision in his right eye. Dur-
ing this time, he continued to work as
an administrative sergeant. He also was
instrumental in developing a call-in
system for senior citizens and in
organizing Florida’s first Retired Law
Enforcement Officers Association.

Pope received the Marion County
Sheriff Department’s Medal of Distinc-
tion and the Jaycees Officer of the Year
Award for 1981 as well as numerous
other community service awards. He is
a member of the Florida Law Enforce-
ment Officers Hall of Fame.

Alumni are encouraged to sub-
mit items of interest to the
Newsletter.

Forward to:

Elora B. Harwood
Alumni Newsletter
College of Law

Florida State University
Tallahassee, FL 32306

Missing Alumni

We do not have the correct addresses
for the alumni listed below. Please help
us keep our lists up-to-date by inform-
ing the Law Alumni Office if you know
the address for a ‘‘mising alum.”’ Also,
please remember to notify the office if
you move. The ‘‘missing alumni’’ are:

Cyrus C. Callum

Susan Stawarski Domeshek
David Morrison

Gwendolyn Philpot Calloway

ALFORD, Thomas M.
Florida Army National Guard
1225 Easterwood Dr.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

AMBROSE, Chris Evan
U.S. Air Force JAG
Not known

AYOUB, Hala
Fowler, White, Gillen, Boggs,
Villareal and Banker, P.A.
P.O. Box 1438
Tampa, FL 33601

BALLETTA, James
Lowndes, Drosdick, Doster & Kantor
215 North Eola Dr.
Orlando, FL 32802

BARCLAY, Bert Wendell
Public Defender’s Office
9th Judicial Circuit
250 N. Orange Ave., Ste. 900
Orlando, FL 32801

BLOCK, Lance
Public Defender’s Office
11th Judicial Circuit
3300 NW 27th Ave.
Miami, FL 33100

BLOUNT, Steven M.
Chattin, Perry & McBee
35 S. Porter St.
Winchester, TN 37398

BONIFAY, Cecelia
Wooten, Honeywell, Kest & Martinez
236 South Lucerne Circle
P.O. Box 8188
Orlando, FL 32801

BOONE, Tracie S.
First District Court of Appeal
Office of Judge Douglass B. Shivers
Tallahassee, FL 32301

BRADSHAW, Paul Race
Richards, Nodine, Gilkey, Fite,
Meyer & Thompson, P.A.
1253 Park St.
Clearwater, FL 33519

BRYANT, Matthew Christopher
Oertel & Hoffman, P.A.
646 Lewis State Bank Bldg.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

CAMPBELL, Marilyn M.
First District Court of Appeal
Office of Judge E. Earle Zehmer
Tallahassee, FL 32301

Robin Gibson, Chairman of the Board of
Regents, addressed the Spring graduating
class of the College of Law at Commence-
ment Exercises held on April 28, 1984.

CATHCART, Christopher
Pennington, Wilkinson & Dunlap
325 John Knox Rd., Ste. L-101
Tallahassee, FL 32315

CHANDLER-MASSEY, Debra
Public Defender’s Office
15th Judicial Circuit
224 Datura St.

Harvey Bldg., 13th Floor
West Palm Beach, FL 33401

CONRAD, Thomas A.
Third District Court of Appeal
Office of Judge James R. Jorgenson
P.O. Box 650307
Miami, FL 33156

COPELAND, W. Thomas
State Attorney’s Office
4th Judicial Circuit
330 E. Bay St.
Jacksonville, FL 32202

CUMBIE, James C.
Howell, Liles, Braddock & Milton
P.O. Box 420
Jacksonville, FL 32201

DAUBER, Eric L.
Fleming, O’Bryan & Fleming
1415 E. Sunrise Blvd.
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33338

DAVIS, Cody Fowler
MacFarlane, Ferguson, Allison &
Kelly
215 East Madison
Tampa, FL 33601

DONOVAN, Mike Martin
Legal Services of North Florida
822 N. Monroe
Tallahassee, FL 32302
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Placement - Class of 1984

DORAGH, Peter Damian
Pavese, Shields, Garner, Haverfield,
Dalton & Cottrell
P.O. Box 1507
Fort Myers, FL 33902

EMMANUEL, Jr., Patrick G.
Taub & Williams
201 E. Kennedy Ave., Ste. 1700
Tampa, FL 33601

GARCIA, Isidro M.
Florida Rural Legal Services, Inc.
572 S.W. 2nd St.
P.O. Box 190
Belle Glade, FL 33430

GILBERT, Susan Olivia
Public Defender’s Office
19th Judicial Circuit
111 Atlantic Ave.

Ft. Pierce, FL 33450

GREEN, Jr., J. David
Pappas, Moorhouse & Metcalf
1901 Independent Square
Jacksonville, FL 32221

GREEN, Michael Edward
Public Defender’s Office
4th Judicial Circuit
330 E. Bay St., Rm. 221
Jacksonville, FL 32202

GRUNSPAN, Alan Michael
Britton, Cohen, Cassel, Kaufman
& Schantz
100 S. Biscayne Blvd.
Miami, FL 33131

GURLEY, David E.
Abel, Band, Brown, Russell
& Collier
200 South Washington Blvd.
Sarasota, FL 33577

HALL, Douglas Lee
State Attorney’s Office
2nd Judicial Circuit
Lewis State Bank Bldg., Ste. 500
Tallahassee, FL 32301

HALL, Larry D.
Pennington, Wilkinson & Dunlap
325 John Knox Road, Ste. L-101
Tallahassee, FL 32315

HALPERN, Sam R.
Public Defender’s Office
Seventeenth Judicial Circuit
201 S.E. 6th St., Rm. #740
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301




HANNA, Randall Wayne
Bryant, Miller & Olive, P.A.
700 Barnett Bank Bldg.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

HARMON, Holly Ann
Young, Van Assenderp, Varnadoe
& Benton, P.A.
225 S. Adams
Tallahassee, FL 32302

HARRIS, Bob L.
Gurney & Handley, P.A.
203 N. Magnolia Ave.
Orlando, FL 32802

HASSLER, Robin S.
Hornsby & Whisenand
1438 Brickell Ave.
Miami, FL 33131

HILDRETH, Mark
Law Offices of William W. Corry
518 N. Calhoun St.
Tallahassee, FL 32302

HORAN, Edward W.
State Attorney’s Office
16th Judicial Circuit
302 Flemming St.

Key West, FL 33040

HOWELL, Jr., William S.
State Attorney’s Office
14th Judicial Circuit
P.O. Box 1040
Panama City, FL 32402

HURLEY, Rex A.
Zimmerman, Shuffield, Keiser
& Sutcliffe
Landmark Center Bldg., 6th Floor
Orlando, FL 32801

ISAAC, Donald
Florida Rural Legal Services, Inc.
2209 Euclid Ave.
Fort Myers, FL 33901

JAMES, Barbara C.
Fifth District Court of Appeal
300 S. Beach St.
Daytona Beach, FL 32014

JENNINGS, Janice L.
Florida Rural Legal Services, Inc.
P.O. Drawer 1499
Bartow, FL 33830

KATHEDER, Thomas M.
Kilpatrick & Cody
3100 Equitable Bldg.
100 Peachtree St.
Atlanta, GA 30043

KOENIG, Timothy K.
Robert T. Feldman, P.A.
417 Eaton St.

Key West, FL 33040

KRAMER, Peter Michael
Steel, Hector & Davis
1400 Southeast Bank Bldg.
Miami, FL 33131

LARRINAGA, Joseph L.
Wilson & Sawyer
215 Verne St.
P.O. Box 709
Tampa, FL 33602

LENOX, David R.
Bull & Neilson
1 South Orange Ave., Ste. 4100
Orlando, FL 32801

LEWIS, Steven R.
Messer, Rhodes & Vickers
Lewis State Bank Bldg., Ste. 700
Tallahassee, FL 32301

LINS, D. Michael
Arky, Freed, Stearns, Watson, Greer
Weaver & Harris, P.A.
One Tampa City Center, Ste. 3300
Tampa, FL 33602

LOPEZ, E. John
Johnson, Blakely, Pope, Bokor
& Ruppell, P.A.
911 Chestnut
Clearwater, FL 33515

LUNETTA, Carla J.
House Committee on Education K-12
Florida House of Representatives
228 House Office Bldg.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

MACKIE, Sam A.
Assistant City Attorney
City of Orlando
400 South Orange Ave.
Orlando, FL 32801

MAGAHA, James W.
State Attorney’s Office
First Judicial Circuit
P.O. Box 12726
Pensacola, FL 32575

MAHER, Susan A.
F. Philip Blank, P.A.
241 East Virginia St.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

MAIDA, Michael G.
Karl, McConnaughhay, Roland
& Maida, P.A.
P.O. Drawer 229
Tallahassee, FL 32302

MARSHALL, Thomas K.
State Attorney’s Office
12th Judicial Circuit
2002 Ringling Blvd.
Sarasota, FL 33577
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MASTERS, Elizabeth C.
State Attorney’s Office
11th Judicial Circuit
1351 N.W. 12th St., 6th Floor
Miami, FL 33125

MAXWELL, Patrick J.
Hodgson, Russ, Andrews, Woods
& Goodyear
One M & T Plaza, Ste. 1800
Buffalo, NY 14203

McDONALD, John S.
First District Court of Appeal
Office of Chief Judge Richard W,
Ervin, III
Tallahassee, FL 32301

McGIHON, Anne Lee
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson
P.O. Rox 231
Orlando, FL 32802

McKIBBEN, Jr., R. Bruce
Ronald A. Mowrey, P.A.
1114 N. Adams St.
Tallahassee, FL 32303

MCcKINNON, Charles W.
McKinnon & Stewart, Chartered
3355 Ocean Dr.

P.O. Box 3345
Vero Beach, FL 32960

METZ, Michael M.
State Attorney’s Office
20th Judicial Circuit
P.O. Drawer 399
Fort Myers, FL 33902

MILLER, Eric H.
The Florida Bar
Tallahassee, FL 32303

MILLS, Casey W.
Gillespie, McCormick, McFall,
Gilbert & McGee
790 East Broward Blvd., Ste. 302
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

MINTON, Katharine Golightly
Law Offices of Randy Fallin
3200 Independent Square
Jacksonville, FL 32205

MITNIK, Keith Randolph
Robertson, Williams, Duane, Lewis
& Ranson, P.A.
538 E. Washington St.
Orlando, FL 32801

NEIDICH, Nancy K.
Self-employed
3630 NE 13th Ave.
Pompano Beach, FL 33064

NICHOLAS, II, Louis K.
Public Defender’s Office
11th Judicial Circuit
800 Metro Justice Blvd.
Miami, FL 33127

O’BRIEN, Michael A.
State Attorney’s Office
12th Judicial Circuit
2002 Ringling Blvd.
Sarasota, FL 33577

OLWERT, Catharine Post
Rogers, Towers, Bailey,
Jones & Gay, P.A.
1300 Gulf Life Dr.
Jacksonville, FL 32207

PARKER, Gregory S.
Smith & Smith, P.A.
107 S. Jefferson
Perry, FL 32347

PERMAR, James B.
St. Petersburg Times
490 1st Ave., South
St. Petersburg, FL 33701

PLANTE, Kenneth J.
Carlton, Fields, Ward, Emmanuel,
Smith & Cutler, P.A.
Lewis State Bank Bldg., Ste. 410
Tallahassee, FL 32301

PONDER, Stephen R.
Kinsey, Pyle, Williams & Tumbleson
42 South Peninsula Dr.
Daytona Beach, FL 32018

PORTER, James M.
Squire, Sanders & Dempsey
One Biscayne Tower
2 South Biscayne Blvd., Ste. 3684
Miami, FL 33131

POST, Cindy Rae
Kopplow & Flynn
2750 S.W. 37th Ave.
Miami, FL 33133

QUILLEN, Lynda Carole
Florida Senate, Legal Research
& Drafting Services
The Capitol
Tallahassee, FL 32301

RAINER, Frank Paul
Johnson, Blakely, Pope, Bokor
& Ruppell, P.A.
P.O. Box 1368
Clearwater, FL 33517

ROBERTS-NICHOLS, Cheri
Fourth District Court
Ada County Courthouse
Boise, ID 83702

RUSSELL, William K.
Florida House of Representatives
Tallahassee, FL 32301

SALERNO, Sr., Charles A.
Public Employees Relations
Commission
2600 Blairstone, Ste. 300
Tallahassee, F1 32301

SANBORN, Clifford W.
Holland & Knight
Barnett Bank Building
Tallahassee, FL 32301

SANDERS, Barbara Spohrer
U.S. District Court
Office of Chief Judge
William Stafford
110 East Park Ave.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

SCHROPP, Russell P.
Henderson, Franklin, Starnes & Holt
P.O. Box 280
Fort Myers, FL 33902

SHENKO, James R.
Ron Napier, P.A.
1570 Shadowlawn Dr.
Naples, FL 33942

SHEPPARD, Daniel W.
Henderson, Franklin, Starnes & Holt
P.O. Box 280
Fort Myers, FL 33902

SHEPPARD, Francis H.
Rumberger, Kirk, Caldwell,
Cabaniss & Burke
P.O. Box 1873
Orlando, FL 32802

SMITH, Brian W.
Richard M. Powers, P.A.
Barnett Bank Bldg., Ste. 850
Tallahassee, FL 32301

SMITH, Orren R.
State Attorney’s Office
14th Judicial Circuit
Jackson County Courthouse
P.O. Box 1561
Marianna, FL 32446

SOTO, Gus Vincent
State Attorney’s Office
4th Judicial Circuit
600 Duval County Courthouse
Jacksonville, FL 32202

SPADORCIA, Doreen
Carlton, Fields, Ward, Emmanuel,
Smith & Cutler
200 East Government St.
P.O. Box 12426
Pensacola, FL 32582

STOOPS, Jeffrey A.
Gunster, Yoakley, Criser & Stewart
251 S. County Rd.
P.O. Box 71
Palm Beach, FL 33480
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TORPY, Jr., Vincent G.
Peirsol, Boroughs, Grimm & Bennett
201 East Pine St.
P.O. Box 3309
Orlando, FL 32801

VOGT, Daniel T.
Spriggs & Warren, P.A.
117 So. M.L. King Blvd.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

WARD, Paul S.
U.S. Army
Now known yet

WARE, Rex Davis
Fuller & Johnson
300 E. Park Ave.
Tallahassee, FL 32301

WATKINS, Nicholas J.
Squire, Sanders & Dempsey
Miami Center, 100 Chopin Plaza
Miami, FL 33131

WEAVER, Ronnie H.
Bryant, Miller & Olive, P.A.
Barnett Bank Bldg., Ste. 700
Tallahassee, FL 32301

WEST, Peggy Ann
Arnall, Golden & Gregory
55 Park Place, Ste. 400
Atlanta, GA 30303

WHITMAN, Joshua A.
Office of U.S. Magistrate
P.O. Box 508
Jacksonville, FL 32201

WILLIAMS, Donald Neal
Rumberger, Kirk, Caldwell,
Cabaniss & Burke
11 East Pine St.
P.O. Box 1873
Orlando, FL 32801

WILSON, Mel L.
Department of Transportation
Tallahassee, FL 32301

WITTS, Kenneth T.
Public Defender’s Office
7th Judicial Circuit
1012 S. Ridgewood
Daytona Beach, FL 32014

YOUNG, Billy Richard
Kimbrell, Hamaan, Jennings,
Womack, Carlson & Kniskern
799 Brickell Plaza, Ste. 900
Miami, FL 33131

YOUNG, Michael A.
Kilpatrick & Cody
100 Peachtree St., Ste. 3100
Atlanta, GA 30043




Nominations Sought for Alumni Awards

Nominations are being sought for
two awards established by the Florida
State University College of Law Alumni
Association: the Alumni Service
Award, and the Distinguished Alumni
Recognition Award. Nominations may
originate from any member of the Col-
lege of Law Alumni Association, the
Awards Committee, any member of the
Board of Directors of the Alumni
Association, or from the administration
or faculty of the College of Law.
Criteria for each award are listed below:

Alumni Service Award
Nominees for this award shall:

(1) Be graduates of the Florida State
University College of Law.

(2) Have made a significant contribu-
tion, since graduation, to furthering the
goals of the Florida State University
College of Law, through the College of
Law Alumni Association, including,
but not limited to, service to the
Association, past or present, as an of-
ficer, director, or committee member;
through monetary contributions; or for
meaningful assistance to the College of
Law’s fund raising efforts.

(3) Have a reputation for integrity and
competence in the practice of law or
some law-related profession.

(4) Have, by his or her actions and con-
duct, demonstrated a continuing in-
terest and concern for the Florida State
University in general, and the Florida

Nominations should be made by completing and returning the form below, or by sub-

mitting a typed statement, to:

Terrence J. Russell, Chairman
Alumni Association Awards Committee

P.O. Box 1900

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33302

Deadline for Submission is October 1, 1984

Name of Nominee

Address

Nominated for:

Alumni Service Award

Distinguished Alumni Recognition Award

Statement of nomination:

Submitted by:

Address:

Phone:
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State University College of Law, its pro.
grams and objectives in particular.

Distinguished
Alumni Recognition Award

Nominees for this award shall:

(1) Be graduates of the Florida State
University College of Law.

(2) Have attained a reputation for high
ability and integrity in the legal com-
munity in which she or he resides.

(3) Have distinguished him or herself in
the service to the profession through the
organized Bar, or through public ser-
vice, or through some legally-related
profession including, but not limited to
teaching the law, or through the private
practice of law, and through service to
the community, to the credit of the
Florida State University and the Florida
State University College of Law.

(4) Have demonstrated a continuing
concern for the Florida State Universi-
ty, its College of Law, its programs and
objectives.

Alumni Help
Wanted!

Your time and talents are in demand!

Mentor Program: This program got
off to a great start last year. It pairs an
alum with an entering student. The Stu-
dent Bar Association is seeking addi-
tional mentors for the coming year. A
little of your time means a lot to a first-
year student. Call Sandy Manson at the
SBA office, 904/644-4849.

Placement Program: Alumni are
needed to help with workshops and
seminars sponsored by the Placement
Office and to: assist in proposed
counseling projects. If you are curious
and willing to serve as a resource person
by sharing your talents and knowledge,
please call Elora Harwood at the Place-
ment Office, 904/644-4495.

Past Presidents-Alumni Association:
College of Law records reveal the
following information regarding early
presidents of the Alumni Association. If
you cal fill in the blanks, please contact
Elora Harwood at the College of Law.

1969 - 70

1970 - 71  Michael Dugger
1971 - 72 Ed Green

1972 - 73

1973 - 74  George Waas

Name

Alumni Information Sheet

Month/year of graduation from College of Law

Home address

City

City

State Zip code
Home telephone Area code
Name of organization/firm
Business address

State Zip code
Business telephone Area code

Please , the address you prefer as your mailing address Home

Professional status (attorney, corporate counsel, banker, etc.)

Business

Area(s) of law practiced:

Bars of which a member:

Information you wish to share with the College of Law administration and faculty regarding policies, ad-

missions, curriculum, etc., or with fellow alums.
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August

September

October

November

December

Calendar of Events

2
27

1
3
6
6
13
29

13
20

17
17
22,23
30
30
30
30

1
1
1
1
15

Orientation for First Year Students
Classes resume, Fall Semester

Florida State vs. East Carolina
Labor Day (no classes)

Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting-Tampa

Local Alumni Chapter Reception-Tampa
Interviews Begin
Florida State vs. Temple

Florida State vs. Auburn
Florida State vs. Tulane

Florida State vs. Tennessee-Chattanooga

Homecoming Beer and Oysters on the Lawn Party

Thanksgiving Recess

Alumni Reunion-CLE Seminars
Alumni Reunion Reception
Classes End

On-Campus Interviews End

Alumni Reunion Brunch

Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting-Tallahassee

Alumni Association Annual Meeting
Florida State vs. University of Florida
Graduation
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